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UPCOMING 

Events 

February 1 

Summer Camp Enroll-

ment Begins 

February 4 

Kindergarten Open 

House 6:00-7:30 

February 13 

Elementary Open House 

6:00-7:30 

February 27 

Open House 5:30-7:00  

February 18 
NO SCHOOL 

Parent/Teacher Confer-

ences for Elementary I & 

Extended Day  

Professional Workday 

 

March 8 

Re-Enrollment forms due 

March 11-15 
NO SCHOOL        

Spring Break 

March 18 

Students return to class 

April 6  

11th Annual Auction 

April 18 -19 

NO SCHOOL 

Parent/Teacher Confer-

ences & Staff Training 

May 27 

NO SCHOOL 

Memorial Day 

May 28 

Students Return 

May 29 

Last day for Students 
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¶ 2014-15 re-enrollment forms are due by March 7, 2014.  An email with links to re

-enroll or not enroll for the 2014-15 school year will be emailed to you on February 

3. Contact Lena at info@msgl.org if you did not receive this email. The re-

enrollment form requires a $50 non-refundable deposit per child.  If you are enroll-

ing a sibling (and would like to take advantage of sibling preference) an application 

form is required along with a deposit.  All re-enrollment deposits will be billed to 

your MSGL account.  Please fill out a not enrolling form if you are not planning to 

attend MSGL for the 2014-15 school year.  All forms are due March 7th. 

¶ Early Arrival, All Day, Lunch Bunch and After School Programs will also be 

available online if you wish to register for extended care along with the re-

enrollment form. 

¶ Open house invitations will be emailed to families with children eligible for Kin-

dergarten and Elementary programs for the 2014-15 school year.  MSGL will also 

be hosting an All School Open House on Feb. 24 from 5:30 to 7:00 pm.   Please see 

page 3 for more information regarding Open Houses.   

¶ No School: Parent Teacher Conferences/Professional Workday on Monday, 

February 17.  Parents of elementary and kindergarten students will be able to meet 

with their teacher for a Spring Conference.  Please see your teacher about a sched-

ule. 

¶ Summer Camp Enrollment is open.  Visit www.msgl.org to register online or 

print the form on page 8 to register.  Class sizes are limited and fill up quickly. 

Letter from  the Office 
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 Re-enrollment forms have been 

mailed with your February statements 

and are due by March 7 with the deposit 

for the following year's registration. Sib-

lings should also be enrolled at this time 

to receive the sibling preference. In case 

demand for a particular program exceeds 

the placement spots available, the fol-

lowing system will be used to establish 

enrollment preference order: 

For Parent/Infant  

Siblings of MSGL alumni or of current 

students receive priority. 

For Toddler  

1. Current Parent/Infant students re-

ceive highest priority. 

2. Siblings of MSGL alumni or of cur-

rent students receive next priority. 

For Preprimary 

1. Current Toddler or Preprimary stu-

dents receive highest priority. 

2. Siblings of MSGL alumni or of cur-

rent students receive next priority. 

For Extended Day (afternoon portion 

of full -day kindergarten) 

To receive a priority ranking for admis-

sion to Extended Day Full Day 

(Kindergarten), students must be en-

rolled in both Morning Preprimary and 

Extended Day.  Kindergarten aged chil-

dren (by Sept. 1) are tracked for Kinder-

garten and can choose half day 

(morning/afternoon) or full day Kinder-

garten options. 

1. Current Preprimary students who 

enroll for the full day receive high-

est priority. 

2. Current Preprimary students who 

enroll for half day receive next pri-

ority. 

3. Siblings of MSGL alumni or of cur-

rent students receive next priority. 

For Elementary 

1. Current Morning Preprimary + Ex-

tended Day students receive highest 

priority. 

2. Current kindergarten students in 

either Morning or Afternoon Prepri-

mary receive next priority. 

3. On a space-available basis, students 

from a non-MSGL background may 

be admitted, subject to individual 

interview and approval by the Di-

rector and Elementary Teacher. 

 When programs are full and a cut-

off point for admission falls within a 

priority group, priority ranking will be 

determined by date of the registration 

deposit check. It is suggested that par-

ents wanting to assure themselves of a 

program placement under conditions of 

high demand should submit an applica-

tion and registration deposit well in ad-

vance of the March 31st deadline. Appli-

cations are available in the Office. 

 In the event that a determination 

must be made between applications with 

the same priority ranking and the same 

deposit check date, determination will be 

made by lottery. 

 Since we do not vote on budget and 

tuition/fee schedules until May, you will 

not know the exact cost for the following 

year at re-enrollment time. Enrollment is 

finalized for the next year by signing a 

contract and submitting a nonΆ-
refundable payment of 1/9 of the next 

yearôs annual tuition by June 15. Failure 

to submit the contract and tuition pay-

ment by the June 15 deadline will re-

sult in loss of placement priority. 

Morning Preprimary Room Assign-

ments 

      Since there are four Morning Prepri-

mary classes, the Executive Director is 

charged with assigning children to one 

of these classes. This is usually com-

pleted by the end of July. We try to 

maintain continuity of classmates and/or 

teachers throughout the childôs time at 

MSGL. Please realize that all four 

classes are excellent placement situa-

tions and that the Executive Director 

makes the final decision on class place-

ment. 

Priority System for Re-enrollment 2014-15 

Extended Day (Kindergarten): How is it different from 
public school? 

Public school is free, which is great! 

So why continue with MSGL? For some 

very good reasons. 

Unlike the MSGL full-day program, 

the local public school full-day program 

teaches no more than what the half-day 

kindergarten children learn. This is done 

specifically by design.  

MSGL offers a variety of kindergar-

ten programs. Children may attend the 

Morning Preprimary class only, meeting 

M-F from 8:30-11:30. They may attend a 

combination of afternoon preprimary 

programs (Traditional or Spanish MWF) 

for a total of five afternoons. Lastly, they 

may attend the Extended Day program.  

The Extended Day program is for 

children ages 5 and 6 who are being 

tracked for Kindergarten. Children at-

tend a Morning Preprimary class and an 

afternoon class. Only Kindergarten-

tracked children attend the afternoon 

class; there are no 3 and 4 year olds. 

Greater demands are placed on the 

kindergarten students in this after-

noon classroom than in their morning 

preprimary classroom setting; they are 

given work assignments in the beginning 

of the week and are expected to have 

them completed by the end of that same 

week. This helps prepare them for the 

academic demands found in the ele-

mentary grades.  

It is possible for a current MSGL 

student to attend just the afternoon por-

tion of the Extended Day program, arriv-

ing at 11:30-12:00 and eating lunch with 

their peers. 

If you have any questions about 

these different options, please feel free to 

discuss them with your childôs teacher or 

with Suman or Lena. 
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Morning Preprimary Option  
We are excited to announce that we are continuing to offer 3-morning preprimary in 2014-15.  There will 

be a very limited number of spaces in this program.  Enrollment will be determined by our priority system and 

by the date of return with deposit on the re-enrollment form.  All four Morning Preprimary classes will have a 

3-morning option within their program.  Each classroom will be assigned specific days.  Please see the list be-

low for 3-morning options. 

 

Classroom 3-Morning Schedule 

River Birch Monday, Wednesday, Friday 

Willow  Monday, Wednesday, Friday 

Catalpa  Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday 

Red Oak  Wednesday, Thursday, Friday 

Emergency School Closing  
and Delay Information 

 

Be sure to check www.WLFI.com for any school closings and delays.  You can 
also sign up with EventLink to receive immediate school closing and delay in-
formation directly to your email or cell phone or BOTH.   Announcements will 
also be posted on the MSGL website.  Please be sure to check these locations for 
information on MSGL before heading out in bad weather.  We do our best to 
make safe decisions for the MSGL community and inform you of any changes.   

Kindergarten Open House: Monday, Feb. 3 from 6-7:00 PM 
MSGL offers two Kindergarten programs: Preprimary (3-6 year olds) and Extended Day (5 & 6 year olds). Extended Day 
is for children who are ready for a full-day program; it includes a Morning Preprimary class followed by an afternoon ses-
sion with other five-year-olds. Activities in these two programs that are special to Kindergarteners will be discussed during 
the Open House.  
 

Elementary Open House: Wednesday, Feb. 12 from 6-7:00 PM 
Elementary I program (equivalent of grades 1, 2 and 3): As the elementary-aged children gradually move from the con-
crete learning pathways of preschool to the more abstract ones of the elementary, Montessori meets their developmental 
needs each step of the way. The childôs own questions provide the basis for exploration of the world. Because these ques-
tions are heeded and nurtured, the child really connects with knowledge. Subject matter is made relevant to the childôs 
personal quest, providing inner motivation. A Montessori elementary education does not give the child a collection of trivial 
facts but rather bestows a vision of interrelated knowledge and love of learning. 
 

All School Open House: Wednesday, Feb. 24 at 5:30-7:00PM 
MSGL will have an Open House on February 24, from 5:30 to 7:00 p.m.  This will provide an opportunity 
for families in this community to see our campus and visit the various classrooms.  This may be the best 
time for parents whose children are enrolled in the toddler program, to visit all the preprimary class-
rooms.  All the teachers, toddler, pre-primary and elementary, will be available to answer your ques-
tions; board members will also be available to give tours.  Please invite your family and friends to visit 

MSGL.  Call the office if you have any questions.  

Open House Information 
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One Duck's Destiny by Heather Harvey 
The Duck - portrait by Harriet. 

     He could have landed anywhere. A 

bathtub in Chicago or maybe a swimming 

pool in Des Moines. But this rubber duck 

found a home inside an Illinois photogra-

pherôs toolbox. And for the past 30 years, 

he and his person, Harriet - a.k.a. ñThe 

Ducky Ladyò - have traveled around the 

Midwest photographing school children. 

     The Duckôs job is to draw a smile from 

the child just before Harriet makes the 

portrait. He does this by ñticklingò the 

childôs nose or Harrietôs nose. Sometimes 

he sits on her head and waits for the child 

to ñblowò him off. Itôs theater, really. 

Ducky theater. And itôs wildly successful. 

The Ducky Ladyôs school portraits are the 

best because the childrenôs smiles are real. 

Theyôre smiling because they are laughing 

at the goofy antics of this dynamic duck 

duo. Harriet explains her tactics. 

     ñIn order to get the smile I am looking 

for, I try to make them feel comfortable,ò 

she said. ñFor a second they forget they are 

supposed to smile and they just smile.ò 

     If you have been a student or teacher at 

MSGL you have smiled for The Duck and 

The Ducky Lady - probably many times. 

They have been taking photographs to-

gether at our school for 20 years. And, like 

me, you probably have questions about 

The Duck and his amazing person that you 

were too timid to ask. This year on picture 

day I was able to hang out behind the cam-

era with The Duck and Harriet. They 

agreed to an interview for our blog. 

     The first question I had to ask was, is 

this really the original Ducky? Is it the 

same one I smiled at 15 years ago?  

     ñOh, that's the original one,ò Harriet 

told me. ñHeôs thirty years old. He doesn't 

squeak anymore and he's glued all over.ò 

     So why doesnôt she just get a new 

duck? 

ñThis is the only duck I really like,ò she 

explains, ñbecause itôs perfectly flat and it 

sits on my head.ò 

     This is one lucky duck. He gets to see 

the world and he makes thousands of chil-

dren smile every year. He is quite possibly 

one of the most famous rubber duckies in 

America - second only to the one in 

Ernieôs bathtub on Sesame Street. Over the 

course of his career he and The Ducky 

Lady have traveled to schools in Illinois, 

Indiana, Ohio, Michigan, Wisconsin, Min-

nesota, and Pennsylvania. He took to his 

career like, well, like a duck to water. But 

does he miss the water? 

     That brings up another sensitive but 

important question. Why is he so dirty? 

Harriet explains that people think The 

Duck is dirty, but his feathers are just worn 

from years of being in show business. Get-

ting picked up and placed on Harrietôs 

head every day has caused discoloration 

that wonôt wash off. 

     ñI wash this duck every single day,ò she 

admits. 

     Just for fun, here is a photo of one of 

The Duck's siblings that was hatched at 

about the same time. Sure, he looks great 

but he hasn't spent his life on the road like 

our story's handsome hero.  

MSGL Spring 5K and Kids 1K Fun Run - April 5, 2014! 
Greetings Montessori Parents, 

 

I am thrilled to tell you we are planning 

MSGL's 1st Annual 5K and Kids 1K Fun 

Run! We have for many years discussed 

the possibility of having a 5K fundraiser 

and 2014 seems to be the right time for 

such an event!  Here is what you need to 

know now. 

 

1. The race date is Saturday, April 5, 2014 

at Cumberland Park off Salisbury Street in 

West Lafayette. The kids 1K fun run starts 

at 9:00 a.m. while the 5K will begin 

shortly thereafter.  

 

2. The race will be a family friendly race! 

 

3. For those families who would like to be 

a part of a training program we would rec-

ommend you choose Fleet Feet of West 

Lafayette for your 5K preparation. Fleet 

Feet have two training programs to choose 

from.The No Boundaries I training pro-

gram is a from couch to 5K program. It 

truly is a beginners program and will have 

you ready for the MSGL 5K by April 

5th.The No Boundaries II training program 

is a program for participants who have 

some jogging experience or have previ-

ously ran a 5K and wish to jog the entire 

5K or improve running times. Fleet Feet is 

located on Sagamore Parkway in West 

Lafayette in the University Square shop-

ping area (Chico's & Sunspot are also in 

the University Square area). 

Fleet Feet is having an information meet-

ing on Thursday, January 16th at 7:00 p.m. 

in the Fleet Feet store. The first walk/jog/

run date is on Tuesday, January 21st at 

7:00 p.m. If you can't make the informa-

tion meeting this week, you may call Fleet 

Feet for more information at (765)588-

6222.  Be sure to tell them you are a 

MSGL family to receive your program 

discount.  

 

4. A Walk Fit program is in the works! If 

you aren't a jogger, but want to be a part of 

the 5K and wish to walk, we will have a 

walking program for you. If you are a 

walker and want to be a part of a Walk Fit 

program, please email to make me aware 

of your interest at development@msgl.org. 

 

5. Finally, this is school fundraiser!  It will 

take place instead of our annual spring 

auction. Please tell your families and 

friends! The official Montessori School of 

Greater Lafayette Growing Healthy Fami-

lies 5K and 1K Fun Run will be online for 

registration this Friday, January 17th!  

Visit our Facebook page or MSGL website 

to register!   

 

Best to all, Anita Trent 
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     I should mention that there ARE other 

ducks in the toolbox. They are small ducks 

that fit in Harrietôs pocket when she carries 

her camera and tripod to the classrooms to 

take group photos. But The Duck only 

works the main room. There is also a rub-

ber frog that sometimes gets called up on 

the rare occasion that The Duck canôt get a 

child to laugh. Harrietôs experience tells 

her which toy to try. 

     The Duck and friends hanging out in 

his custom toolbox. 

     The Duck and the Ducky Lady do this 

show all day long. From September 

through November they are on the road 7 

days a week. But Harriet is not complain-

ing. She accepts her schedule with a smile. 

     ñI used to travel the entire winter, 

spring, and fall,ò she says. ñI don't care 

much for winter.ò 

      Now she spends the winter months 

doing freelancing work close to home. She 

also used to photograph weddings but dis-

covered that her heart wasnôt in that busi-

ness. 

    "I just love children, so thatôs what I 

do,ò she says. 

      Sometimes only your big brother can 

get you to smile. 

     Harrietôs love for children shows in the 

way she works with them and sees them as 

individuals. She visits the same schools 

and remembers the children from year to 

year. 

     ñI do remember kids,ò she says. ñFor 

some reason its easy for me to remember. I 

don't remember names but I remember 

behaviors, you know. And I remember the 

faces.ò 

     Harriet is one of the few photographers 

who still takes group photos inside the 

classroom. Most photographers today cre-

ate a composite class photo made up of 

individual student photos. Harriet believes 

you can see more of the childôs personality 

when he or she is standing with their class-

mates. She also does all of the photo proof-

ing and editing herself. 

    ñI have to because I know the children," 

she says. I know a child from the moment I 

started to work with them and no one can 

make this decision but me. For someone 

who has never interacted with the child itôs 

impossible because they don't know. I in-

sist on doing this, always." 

     Sometimes parents are frustrated when 

their child gives a cheesy grin in a photo or 

refuses to smile at all. The Ducky Lady has 

excellent advice for parents looking to get 

a nice photo of their child. She explains 

that children cannot really control their 

smile before the age of 5 or 6. 

     ñThere is an age after that when the 

kids can control their smile. They want to 

look the way they want to look,ò she says. 

     Until then, we have to find ways to en-

courage them to be themselves. Thatôs why 

The Duck is so important. Itôs practically 

impossible to say ñHi, silly duckyò and not 

smile. (Go ahead. Try it. See? Practically 

impossible.) 

     She also encourages parents to let their 

children wear something comfortable on 

picture day. ñDon't overdress them because 

children don't act the same way if they are 

overdressed,ò Harriet suggests. 

     Lena and Ian had VIP passes to meet 

The Duck backstage. Ian brought along his 

star-struck friend. 

     It was great to spend picture day with 

Harriet and get answers to all of my (and 

your) questions about The Duck. But I had 

to confess that up until a few years ago, I 

didnôt even know she had a first name. I 

had always known her, as we all do, as 

ñThe Ducky Lady.ò That seems to be how 

she likes it. But she was willing to share 

just a few personal details. 

     Although The Duck doesnôt spend 

much time in the water outside of his daily 

bath, Harriet enjoys being outdoors when 

sheôs not behind a camera. 

     ñI go kayaking and hiking. I belong to a 

kayaking group. That's what I do when I 

don't photograph," she says. 

A few years ago, our school director Su-

man invited Harriet and some friends from 

school on a trip to India. For Harriet, that 

was a dream come true. One favorite mem-

ory is of riding on an elephant with her 

friend Beth. 

     ñThat was nice," she says, smiling. 

"India was my dream country. That's 

where I always wanted to go. I wanted to 

go there before they lose their saris and all 

the colors and become jeans people." 

     At the end of picture day as Harriet 

packed up The Duck to leave MSGL, Lena 

and Anita made sure she got one of our tie-

dyed school t-shirts. The shirt made Har-

riet really happy and I asked her why. 

    ñItôs yellow and orange,ò she exclaimed. 

ñMy favorite colors!ò 
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I hope everyone is having a great winter so 

far.  Hopefully, we will get some more 

snow so the children can play in it.  We are 

concluding our unit of study on the South-

ern Arctic Region this week and will direct 

our attention to the Northern Arctic Region 

and Polar Bears next.  We placed a life-

sized Emperor Penguin (4 ft tall) near the 

Willow door to the classroom. The chil-

dren wrote facts that they learned in the 

classroom on our life-sized penguin.  The 

children had the ability to work on such 

projects as penguin and Antarctica art-

work, cutting, pin pricking, parts of the 

penguin, making a penguin book, Antarc-

tica puzzle, map making and fact writing 

along with many other works that will re-

inforce our unit of study.  This was a very 

exciting unit and the children really enjoy 

learning about ñThe Great White Desertò. 

February is Dental Health Month and we 

will start our Dental Unit of Study in the 

middle of February.   We have some very 

important dates coming up in February you 

may want to mark on your calendars.   

 

They are as follows: 

 

Friday, January 31st:   
Our Lunar New Year Celebration 

Monday, February 10th:   
Keep Yourself Safe Program with the sec-

ond year students or 4 and 5 year olds with 

parents consent. 

 

Friday, February 14th:   
Willow Valentines Day Party 

We will have two face painters, decorate 

cookies, make a special craft and necklace.  

At the end of the party, the children will 

have an opportunity to pass out Valentines 

to their friends.  There are 24 children in 

the Willow Classroom.  Each child may 

bring one Valentine for each of  their 

classmates.  Please have your child (or 

parent) write only their name on the 

Valentine, who the valentine is from.  

Please do not write who the   Valentine 

is for.  It takes too long to find a specific 

mailbox.  I will be posting the volunteer 

and needed items for our Valentines Day 

party outside of the Willow Classroom.  

Remember to log your volunteers hours if 

you sign-up to bring items for our party or 

volunteer your time. 

 

Monday, February, 17th:   
No School for the Children (Training Day 

for the Staff Members) 

 

Monday, February 24th:   

All School Open House at MSGL from 

5:30-7:00p.  If you, or anyone one you 

know are interested in any of the programs 

that we offer at MSGL, this is a great night 

to come  and meet the teachers, check out 

the classrooms and ask any questions. 

 

March 17-24:  

No school, Spring Break 

Willow Class News 

MSGL will have an Open House on 

Monday, February 24, from 5:30 to 

7:00 p.m.  This will provide an op-

portunity for families in this com-

munity to see our campus and visit 

the various classrooms.  This may 

be the best time for parents whose 

children are enrolled in the toddler 

program to visit all the pre-primary 

classrooms.  All the teachers, tod-

dler, pre-primary and elementary, 

will be available to answer your 

questions; board members will also 

be available to give tours.  Please 

invite your family and friends to 

visit MSGL.  Call or email the of-

fice if you have any questions, 464-

1133 or <info@msgl.org> 

 

Thank you for filling out the re-

quired AMS survey; we appreciate 

and value your time.  Teachers and 

office staff have been working hard 

on this eighteen-month process.  

We may need more information 

from parents and will contact you 

as needed. 

 

Our expanding 

MSGL family has 

two new members: 

Revatiôs grandson, 

Oliver Kiran and 

Marilynôs grand-

daughter, Quinn 

Rose; welcome to 

both! 

 

The only thing I can 

say about the winter 

is that at least the children are en-

joying playing with the snow.   

 

Suman Harshvardhan 

Executive Director 

Letter from the Executive Director 

Quinn Rose  

(Marilynôs granddaughter) 

Oliver Kiran 

(Revatiôs grandson) 
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Its been quite a winter thus far.  I want to 

thank each and every Red Oak family for 

having your child ready for the cold morn-

ings on the play yard.  Your diligence al-

lows the children time to move their bodies 

before settling into work in the classroom.  

Outside we shovel, sweep, and stomp on 

ice.  Some children love to sled with 

friends, while others like to push friends 

down the hill.  The sledding hill offers 

many opportunities for cooperation and 

kindness.  At group time, I will often thank 

three or more friends who I saw giving up 

their sled to a friend who had not yet had a 

turn.  When we see this unprompted kind 

behavior it makes sitting on that hill for 45 

minutes so worth it!   

 

At orientation and early in the year we 

advise parents in the Red Oak classroom 

that we will not go out unless the tempera-

ture is at least 22 degrees and while I think 

that's a good number, what I have found is 

on days when their is no wind and its 18 

degrees our friends want to go out for 20 

minutes.  Our afternoon teachers appreci-

ate when they can get out in the morning 

too, for obvious reasons.  Please under-

stand that I am going to be flexible in that 

temperature range and have your kids 

ready.  Thank you! 

 

While the Red Oak class does spend nearly 

an hour outside when its warm and our 

friends are happy, I want to speak about 

how much we also enjoy the inside three 

hour work periods during winter.  The 

amount of work that gets done is impres-

sive!  When the children know they will be 

inside all morning they seem to take risks 

that they wouldn't normally take.  I see 

young friends sitting more with our leaders 

watching them work.  I see friends choos-

ing legnthy work that they've never done 

before.  Dilya and I are able to allow the 

multi-taskers to have more than one work 

out.  When we begin inside for the entire 

morning, our friends are very predictable, 

they come in, walk around, greet other 

friends as they would if they were at a 

party. They have a chat, maybe tell a story 

from the night before, grab a snack, and 

then get to work!  You would think they 

would be ready for the bell to ring for 

clean up, but instead, they sigh, and say 

they aren't ready.  This is classroom bliss!  

We have achieved exactly what we have 

hoped to achieve!  Winter is not going 

away anytime soon, and that's fine with us!   

 

Thursday, February 6th, from 9:30 - 11:00 

a.m. we will be having our Chinese New 

Year Celebration.  Chen Yang, Andrew's 

mother will be helping us to mark this 

celebration with integrity!  We will be 

doing crafts, enjoying a chinese snack, and 

will discuss what the Chinese New Year 

means to our Chinese friends.  We must 

have volunteers in order to make this day 

successful.  I would love it if five parents 

could sign up from 9:30 - 11:00 a.m. to 

assist us with the crafts.   

 

Our Friendship Celebration will be on Fri-

day, February 14th.  We will pass out val-

entines and will will need help with red 

food, sugar cookies, and day of the party 

helpers.  I will post a sheet of needed items 

and volunteer spots.  Thanks in advance!   

 

Thanks for being you! 

Anita Trent 

Red Oak Class News 

Dear Canoe Birch Families, 

 

So far it has been a harsh winter. The chil-

dren have not been able to enjoy much of 

outside time, so we have been planning fun 

things to do inside the classroom. The chil-

dren baked bread with Felicia, enjoying 

each step of the process, kneading the 

dough, seeing the dough rise because of 

yeast and finally the baked bread and en-

joying eating it together at community/line 

time.  Other than this, the children have 

been working very hard on their maps, 

learning sounds and numbers. Practical 

Life still remains a favourite area in the 

classroom giving the children lots of op-

portunities to develop their fine motor 

skills with tweezing, spooning and tonging 

activities. In science, we have started talk-

ing about the 5 classes of vertebrates in the 

animal kingdom. And of course, painting , 

cutting, gluing and creating is still going 

on. Please look for new pictures on the 

smug mug website. Lastly, thank you once 

again for snacks, laundry and books from 

the library. We appreciate it all. 

 

Stay warm and stay safe! 

Somdatta  

Canoe Birch Class News 


